

NEWSLETTER

Prefects are ready for their new roles







Emily Greenall will be the Head Girl at Shuttleworth College for the next school year with Lewis Naylor the Head Boy. Keiron Tighe and Jack Robinson are the Deputy Head Boys while Millie Baron and Caitlin Welsh are Emily's deputies. All came through a rigorous process to represent Shuttleworth College and will be excellent ambassadors for the school next vear.

"They are an amazing group of prefects - we are really proud of them," said Mr Greenhalgh.

Shuttleworth College celebrated a double success at the East Lancashire Education Awards at Burnley College.

Year 11 student Nick Bond, who has battled ADHD but has praised the support he has received from his family and Shuttleworth College staff and students, won the prestigious Pupil of the Year award.

Ms Dempsey was delighted as Shuttleworth also collected the Career Aspiration Award. Ms Dempsey, alongside other

Award winners



teachers, has worked hard in getting students involved with local businesses, especially through industry days.

Year 11 student Morgan Crowther, who has signed for Coventry City FC, was highly commended in the Sports Achievement category while Jade Foster and Shuttleworth's Year Seven Robotics team were recognised in the Young Scientist/Engineer section. Shuttleworth College also won praise in the Secondary School of the Year category.

Well-dressed for the prom night











More photographs on our website www.shuttleworthcollege.org

Fiery and fun science festival

tested a model of a nuclear reactor, watched chemistry experiments and took part in an engineering workshop as part of the Lancashire Science Festival.

The event was held at UCLAN with 29 Year 7 and 8 students exploring STEM (science, technology, engineering and maths) subjects.

"It was a superb day," said Technology Teacher Ms Hughes. "The students engaged with the floor show exhibition, watched a range of colourful and fiery chemistry experiments and also

Shuttleworth College students took part in an engineering workshop where they had to use triangulation to build strong structures - which they did successfully! "All the pupils on the trip were brilliant, they behaved perfectly and were a credit to the school.

> "One pupil told me it was a day she will always remember.

> "The trip was enjoyable as well as educational, it was great for the pupils to meet scientists and university students to learn more about possible future careers."







'Your Future, Your Choice' careers week





Shuttleworth College Year 10 students have started to plan for their future at the school's 'Your Future, Your Choice' awad-winning careers week.

The students were based at Burnley College where they learnt about applications and interview techniques, labour market information plus apprenticeship opportunities.

There were team building and communication activities in additional to psychometric testing and mock interviews.

Thanks to Shuttleworth's link-up with Inspira's Kay Vaughan, they also got to visit some of Burnley's top industries and sample a day in the life there.

This included Warburton's, AMS Neve, Calico, Veka, Boohoo, Kaman Tooling, 2BR with Safran Nacelles informing the students about apprenticeships.

"I want to be an engineering apprentice so it was useful," said student Mackenzie O'Leary. "We had an assessment and filled in a mock apprenticeship form so we are prepared for next year."

Student Rosie Whatmough went to Warburton's, she said: "I was amazed how big it was, how many machines there were and we were lucky enough to come away with a goody bag. We had to wear hair nets and no jewellery to make sure nothing was contaminated." At 2BR students made their own advert, at clothes

giant Boohoo, they came away with sunglasses while they got a tour round various industries to learn what it takes to work there and the different jobs available.

Shuttleworth College recently won the Careers Aspiration Award at the East Lancashire Education Awards and they have been leading the way in helping their students examine career options.

"It was a rewarding week for our Year 10s," said Miss Dempsey. "At the end of the week, they had to stand up and tell everyone else what they had learnt and, while it is nerve racking, we could see how their confidence had grown over the week.

"We want to give our students the best possible chance to pursue their dreams and give them as much knowledge as possible about the options available to them.

"They have developed skills and understanding to make them as employable as possible and it's a springboard to go onwards and upwards – they now know what they have got to do."



ATTENDANCE

During our awards evening Year 9 and 10 received a certificate and an exclusive badge to reward them for their 100% attendance. They are:

Year 9

Benjamin Atkinson, Brogan Barrett, Harry Guest, Curtis Lourie, Jordan Luckie, William McDonald, Olivia Mottram, Chloe Sowerby-Richardson, Grace Turner, Luke Watmough

Year 10

Laura Ashcroft, Chloe Backhouse, Dylan Bailey, Zuzanna Borkowska, Jake Cassidy, Joshua Garstang, Max Goodwin, Taylor Graham, Abbie Greenwood, Calum Harvey, Cameron Holland, Dominic Little, Lucas Middleton, Lewis Naylor, Ross Olsen, Kira Preston, Kacey Reynolds, Jack Robinson, Bethenee Sharrock, Zara Sykes, Jake Whittaker, Jake Williams

A massive well done to all of you and your families. Hope you all have a lovely summer holiday.

IMPORTANT

To report an absence please contact:
Email-cruth@ shuttleworth.lancs. sch.uk

Phone: 01282 682300 opt 3

Flying the flag at the women's World Cup

Shuttleworth College students were flying the flag for England at the World Cup in Derby.

A group of Year 7 and 8 students were invited to be flag bearers during the national anthem ceremony at the England v New Zealand women's cricket World Cup game. The big occasion was made even better as a win for England meant they qualified for the semi-finals.

The students entered the field of play before the teams joined them for the national anthems

They were then given the opportunity to play on the ground during the interval, an experience which they thoroughly enjoyed as they hit sixes into the stands for the crowds to catch - and Mr Westwood!

During the game, they were fortunate enough to meet the England netball team and even have a game of cricket with them, as well as spending time in the fan zone, sending their good luck messages to the England team and improving their cricket skills in the fun zone.

A couple of students also got the chance to share their



thoughts on playing cricket with BBC Radio Derby. They ended the day meeting the England cricket team, getting autographs and photographs. Overall the students had a great day and one which they will remember. Girls cricket is thriving at Shuttleworth and we hope to expand this, including an after school club for boys. Miss Bates and Mr Westwood were impressed with the students on the day. Their professionalism during their duties and their behaviour was fantastic.

Two of Shuttleworth's Year 7 Special credit must go to students stormed to victory in the Lancashire Youth Games at Blackpool. Special credit must go to Shuttleworth's two individual winners on the day – Tsepo Ncube who won his 75m hur-

Shuttleworth's Year 7 boys and girls were representing Burnley in the Super 8s athletics event after being crowned town champions.

dle race and Logan Cain who raced to victory in the 200m. This was a County standard event so these two boys did superbly well to win their

The standard was high in all events throughout the day, with some fantastic performances.

Special credit must go to Shuttleworth's two individual winners on the day – Tsepo Ncube who won his 75m hurdle race and Logan Cain who raced to victory in the 200m. This was a County standard event so these two boys did superbly well to win their races.

Both the boys and girls 'B' teams also won their heats in the 4 x 100m relay.

Lancs Youth Games success



Message from the Headteacher

Dear Parent/Carers,

What an action packed year we have had here at Shuttleworth! Things certainly have not wound down over this half-term as we have had our rewards events, Year 10 work related learning week and college visits, PSHE day, the prom... the list goes on!

Suffice to say staff and students have certainly earned their summer break and fingers and toes crossed for some fantastic results for our Year 11s in August.

We say goodbye and thank you to seven temporary and permanent staff this summer.

These are: Mr Salisbury; Humanities, Mr Lawson; Humanities, Miss Nuttall: PE, Mrs Sumner; MFL, Miss Binns; Food Technology, Ms Shaw; Science, Mr Westwood; Music Technician, Miss Logart; Cover Supervisor, Miss Ashworth; SENCO/Science, Miss Mullarkey; Mathematics, Miss Sadler; History and Mrs Hardwick; Art.

Congratulations to Miss Allan; Business Technologies and Miss Hussain;

Science who are getting married over the summer and good luck to Mrs Begum, our Science Technician, who is leaving to have a baby. In September we welcome 14 new staff across most areas



of the college, many adding capacity to our growing departments. I will introduce all of them to you in our first newsletter of the autumn term.

I hope you all manage to get some rest and recuperation with the family over the coming weeks and many thanks for your support this year.

Yours sincerely

Ruth England, Headteacher

Shuttleworth College, Burnley Road, Padiham, Lancs, BB12 8ST, Phone: 01282 682300, Fax: 01282 682312

UNSUBSCRIBE ABOUT PRESS CONTACT SOCIAL